Minutes

Steering Committee, EKU Presidential Advisory Council

Monday, April 22, 3:00 p.m.

Gentry Building, EKU

Present:  Laird, Mink, Cross, Fisher, Long, Melius, Stanfield, Kleppinger, Webb, and Williams

The meeting commenced at 3:05 p.m.

The minutes from the April 8 meeting were corrected and approved.

SubCommittee Report

A subcommittee charged with developing a proposal on representation and Council makeup convened on April 16.  Committee membership consisted of Webb, Laird, Mink, Kleppinger, and Williams.  A handout reporting their recommendations was distributed to committee members.  A general discussion of the proposal followed.

Cross:  The Financial Affairs distribution in the original handout (distributed at the April 8 meeting) was not correct.  Meadow Brook, the Farms, Model, and Criminal Justice are no longer in Financial Affairs.

Kleppinger:  Led a discussion (explanation) on the breakdown and background of this proposal.  Gary Cordner asked that the Committee make sure to add the Training and Resource employees.

Fisher:   Expressed some concerns about the recommended size of the group.  Might be difficult to get everyone together and have an opportunity for everyone to add to any discussions.

Williams:  If the group is too small, there may not be enough for a quorum.

Melius:  Asked if the group would be more formal or less formal and more advisory in nature.   

Williams:  The organization needs to be formalized.

Mink:  There is no way 10 to 12 people could represent all the staff employees.

Melius:  The Council may not represent every classification, but that is ok.

Kleppinger:  If there are going to be annual elections, then we need a larger council.

Fisher:  Might be helpful to look at the role of the Council in determining the size of the group.

Cross:  Need at least 18 members to be representative.

Long:  We need to have accurate data on the distribution of staff members.  There are some problems with the data we have.

Mink:  Have asked Human Resources for current data on staff—there has been no response to date!

Williams:  There will be many changes in the future and this group will have to change to keep pace.

Melius:  Will be easier to add more people in the future—should start with a reasonable number of members.

Mink:  Other state schools like Northern Kentucky have a large number of members on their council—up to 180 in order to be representative.

Williams:  Will need to train the Council members if they are to be effective.  Should elect members one year apart.  Maybe elect twelve at a time.

Long:  Suggested 18 to 24 members.

There seemed to be a simple majority of committee members who thought that 18 to 24 would be a good place to start.  This was not unanimous, with some individuals wanting fewer and others wanting more.

Fisher:  Need to consider the role of the Council—this might help us determine the size.

Statement of Purpose/Role

Williams:  (formulated an initial statement of purpose)  Statement of Purpose:  A 2-way communication vehicle designed to promote the general welfare of the staff as we serve the mission of the University.

Mink:  Sees the Council as an open communication link—part of a working partnership with the Faculty and Student Senates.  There would be a shared membership with the other two groups.

Williams:  His vision did not include a partnership with faculty.

Melius:  Asked if the reps. would be the ‘go-to’ persons in various organizations—the individual to bring issues to.  If this is the case, physical closeness around the campus would be important.

Mink:  Not able as Staff Regent to meet with all the people he wanted to meet with during his term.

Williams:   Has tried to avoid the union steward role.

Mink:  It is important to listen to everyone.

Williams:  Continued with his vision of the Council.  It would be a group to organize and promote professional development, promotional ladders, recognition programs, and recommendations on pay and benefits.  The Faculty Senate made a recommendation on merit pay to the EKU Administration.  Libby Wachtel asked for feedback from the Staff Regent.  

Laird:  Has been briefing her co-workers on the progress of the Steering Committee.  There are a number of ideas that do not always cost a lot of money—that would make staff employees happy.

Cross:  The President is concerned about employee morale.

Williams:   There are a number of issues like insurance coverage for domestic partners that the Council could comment on.  

Fisher:  Another role is to serve as a group to research projects for the President—get feedback on issues.

Melius:   Other groups (she is associated with) are committee oriented.  May need to have a larger group to support the various committees.

Long:  The size should be a base of 18—can add additional members as at-large members

Fisher:  Suggested that the sub-committee meet again and come up with another  recommendation based on the discussion at this meeting.  Will need to trust the Council members to represent all staff members.

Williams:  The Council members will need to represent all the staff.

Kleppinger:  Asked if the geographic location of staff members is an important consideration.  Concerned that individuals tend to work more closely with other staff members in their buildings or areas.

Cross:  Agreed that areas be considered.  

There was additional consideration and discussion.

Fisher:  Suggested that we send this back to the sub-committees with these recommendations:


-Council membership of 18 to 24


-based on more accurate information from Human Resources


-considering the work location of staff members and geographic groupings


-making sure every staff member is represented


-making sure farms and extended campus staff are included


-important to have a place to fit

Cross:  Could the colleges be reorganized again?

It was generally felt that the University would continually be in a state of change.

Williams:  The Council will need an assessment committee to periodically review Eastern to make sure the Council reflects all staff members.

Melius and Long:  Council should have 18 members with four to six at-large members.

Williams:  Might be able to break down the at-large positions as exempt and non-exempt.  If one of the positions is not filled, it could revert to an at-large member.

Laird:  The election committee will need to be careful to be representative.

Kleppinger:  Asked a rhetorical question—Laura, who would be your representative?

Melius:  Student Affairs.

Williams:  Charged the sub-committee to work on this proposal again.

Kleppinger:  Distribution by the types of job classifications will not work.

Fisher:  Try to make sure that the groupings are proportional for various areas.  e.g.  ITDS with 81 employees has two members and Facilities Services with 325 employees has three members.

Statement of Purpose

Two-way communication vehicle designed to promote the general welfare of the staff as we support the mission of the University.

This statement was discussed and amended by the group.  Following several minutes of conversation, the following version was developed:

A communication vehicle designed to promote the general welfare of the staff as we support the mission of the University.  This includes:  communication, etc.

Fisher:  Suggested that the group review this statement and come up with three or four “pithy” statements that reflect the work of the Council to be discussed at the next meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 4:36 p.m.  The next meeting will be Monday, April 29th in Gentry.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jim Fisher

April 25, 2002

Corrected

May 23, 2002
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